Summer Newsletter

July 2017 • Issue 17-01

About The Foundation

Mission Statement

The Clinton Public Hospital Foundation, a charitable, non-profit organization, is committed to the advancement of health care and well-being of those served by the Clinton Public Hospital through the raising, managing and distribution of funds for equipment and infrastructure to the Clinton Public Hospital.

The Clinton Public Hospital Foundation also manages the adjacent medical clinic building and property as a separate financial entity.

2017-2018 Board of Directors and Staff

Darren Stevenson - Chair
Una Roy - Vice Chair
Steve Brown - Treasurer
Christi DeJong
Linda Dunford
Jane Groves
Gerry Hiltz
Fred Lobb
Dr. Daniel Ooi - Medical Liaison
Darlene McCowan - Coordinator

News in the Office

At the end of 2016, Administrative Assistant Virginia Steckle retired from her position with the Clinton Public Hospital Foundation. The Board of Directors wishes Virginia all the best in her retirement and sincerely thank her for her dedication and hard work over the past five years.



The Foundation Board of Directors welcomes Darlene McCowan, as the successful candidate for the Foundation Coordinator position. Darlene works for the Foundation three days per week, so please call ahead to ensure she is in the office before stopping by to visit. She started in the office on November 1st and has be a wonderful addition to the Foundation.









RECENT NEWS



In March 2017, the Clinton Public Hospital Foundation transferred \$200,000.00 to the Clinton Public Hospital, from funds raised during the 2016-2017 fiscal year. The funds were used to purchase a new anesthetic machine, a CR card reader upgrade for the Medical Imaging Department and will fund further upgrades to equipment and facilities in the Operating Room.



The Clinton Public Hospital Auxiliary donated \$15,000 to the Foundation on April 3rd. This donation along with their \$15,000 donation in 2016, will be used to purchase 3 new hospital beds and mattresses. We are very grateful for the hard work, dedication and contributions of our hospital Auxiliary.



Each year in May, Blyth Legion Ladies Auxiliary runs a penny sale and the proceeds are donated among four local hospitals. On Friday, June 9th, Denise Morris of the Legion Auxiliary presented CPH Foundation with a cheque for \$747.00.



On March 18th, the Brussels Optimist Club held their 18th annual Spring Dinner & Auction. The proceeds from this year's event were donated to 2 local fire departments and 4 local hospital foundations. CPH Foundation was presented with a cheque for \$4000.00, from the event.

On April 3rd, the Clinton Kinsmen presented the Foundation with a cheque from the proceeds of



the breakfast they hosted this past October. The cheque from the Kinsmen brought our 2016 Radiothon fundraising total to \$13,078.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT!

Ivan McClymont was a farmer, who operated McClymont Century Orchards near Varna. Ivan passed away on July 5, 2016 and in his Will named the Clinton Public Hospital Foundation as one of the beneficiaries.

On Sunday, June 25th, Ivan's sister Joan, along with his nieces and nephews, presented the Foundation with the bequest in the amount of \$103,033.20.

Planned giving is a wonderful way to give back and we are so truly grateful for Ivan's kindness in leaving this bequest to our hospital.



UPCOMING EVENTS







Clinton Public Hospital Foundation 98 Shipley Street, Clinton, ON, NOM 1L0 www.cphfoundation.ca

CURRENT NEEDS

The Clinton Public Hospital Foundation's goal for the 2017 CKNX Health Care Heroes Radiothon is to raise \$20,000.00 to purchase sterilization equipment for the Medical Imaging Department for ultrasound.

The Foundation Board of Directors, with the assistance of HPHA, reviews the needs of the hospital on a regular basis and is still reviewing project goals for the 2017-2018 fiscal year. Over the next four years, Clinton Public Hospital has the need to purchase more than \$2.25 million dollars worth of capital equipment alone.

The goal to raise \$25,000.00 has been set for Clinton Raceway's biennial Legends Day, which takes place on Sunday, July 30th.

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES

The Clinton Public Hospital Foundation organizes and participates in several annual and biennial fundraising events. By volunteering your time to help in the organization, set-up and/or running of our events, you can contribute to the work of the Foundation and support our community.

By participating on the Clinton Public Hospital Foundation Board of Directors, you can have a direct impact on the contributions this organization makes in support of the health of this community. For more information on the criteria for board membership, please visit our website. (www.cphfoundation.ca)

THANK YOU!

Financial donations to the Clinton Public Hospital Foundation are welcomed and appreciated at any time, as there is always a need for private funding to reinforce the existing strengths of our hospital and to keep pace with future medical technology. Any donation, large or small, will make a difference to our hospital.

The Clinton Public Hospital Foundation Board of Directors would like to thank our generous donors for making our hospital a better place and supporting our on-going needs.



519-482-3440 ext:6297 email: cph.foundation@hpha.ca

